MLN Circulation Committee Meeting

April 16, 2008

The MLN Circulation Committee met on Wednesday, April 16, 2008 at South Charleston Public Library.  Chair Emilee Seese called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.

Minutes:

The minutes of the May 7, 2007 minutes were reviewed.  The minutes were accepted as presented.

Old Business:

There are still problems with libraries not following the policies as voted and agreed upon by the member libraries.  The committee talked about the situation.  It was suggested that the following steps should be taken:  review the rules and polices at the General Meeting, send an email to the director of the library if the rules are sill not being followed, a formal letter being sent if the problem continues, a public posting of the libraries having infractions, inviting the library to an informal meeting to discuss the problem and what can be done to correct the situation, for continued repeated offenses, the director would be asked to meet with the MLN board and if the situation is still not corrected, a formal letter would be sent to the library’s Board of Directors.

New Business:


Interlibrary Loans 

1. Patron checkout: Several libraries continue to check out ILL’s to the patron.  All Interlibrary Loan items must stay on the borrowing library’s card and not moved to the patron card when being checked out.

2. Renewals:  Member libraries need to be reminded to get permission to have loaned items renewed and not automatically renew them.

3. Paperbacks:  The committee was asked about loaning paperbacks.  With the increasing cost of postage, some libraries felt that you could purchase the paperback almost a cheaply as paying to send it.  After a brief discussion the committee members determined that the individual library should decide if they wanted to loan paperback items.

Returning other library materials: According to the MLN Circulation Policy, all member libraries are required to accept any material belong to another library in the consortium and return it to the owning library in a timely manner.  Several libraries are not accepting materials or holding on to them for months as a time.  It was decided that timely was within a week.  Libraries may charge the patron a fee for return postage.  Emilee will review the procedure at the Membership Meeting.

It was discussed that a letter should be sent to J.D. Waggoner requesting assistance for postage to send loaned and returned material. It was suggested that all directors at the General Membership Meeting be encourage to sign the letter.  Emilee will bring the recommendation to the MLN board for approval.

Blocks:  The members discussed the problems with blocked patrons.  It was decided that no patron should be block to the extent that the block could not be overridden. A message to explain the block should be added to the card.  The committee also felt that each library should have their own policy on whether they would circulate materials to blocked patrons.

Sharing Patron Information: The committee felt that patron information should not be shared with non-MLN libraries.  Emilee will draft a policy recommendation to be reviewed by the committee and approved by the MLN board.

Issuing Cards without Proof of Address:  It was reported that several libraries still are not requiring proof of address with issuing cards.  Emilee will review the requirements concerning this matter and the General Meeting.  Sarah Cranstoun mentioned that at Summersville Public Library, they provide stamped postcards, the patron writes their name and address on the card, the library mails it and when the patron brings it back, it is used as proof of their correct address.  Those present thought this was a great idea and should be shared at the Membership Meeting.

Holds:  Holds are still a problem at Raleigh County as well as a few other places.  Emilee asked that specific examples be sent to her and she would work with Tammy and Innovative to see if the problem could be solved.

Notes: Often notes are added to the patron screen without initials and the message is so vague that it is hard to know what action to take.  It is recommended that all notes and messages be initialed with the two-letter library code followed by the staff member’s initials ie: orejs.   Emilee will remind everyone at the May meeting. 

Unique ID:  Id’s are not being entered correctly.  Emilee will review the procedure at the General Membership meeting.

Judy Gunsaulis mentioned that she was wondering if we could come up with another way to remind members of the policies besides just reviewing them.  She thought if there was a way to “charge” for not following the rules it might have more of an impact.  The committee was enthusiastic about the idea and gave several suggestions.  Judy agreed to formulate “fines for infractions” to be used at the General Membership meeting.

Policies and Updates:  Other than the policy recommendation already discussed, the committee did not know of any other updates or policy changes that needed to be made.

MLN General Membership Meeting:

Issues to be covered:
During the Committee Report, Emilee will review the information discussed at today’s meeting.  In particular she will emphasize patron records, interlibrary loans, and return of materials.  Emilee also agreed to distribute a written overview along with the contact information of the committee members.

Training:  Items discussed for the training section of the General Membership Meeting included:  the procedure for adding a new patron – from the time they walk through the doors until the card is issued; the difference between messages and notes; how to set macros; running overdues and paging slips; how to view holds and clear the hold shelf; and how to copy and paste information into an email for ILL’s.  Suzette Lowe and Sarah Cranstoun agreed to work with Emilee on the training.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Eva H. McGuire

Secretary

